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Center for Architecture and Environmental Design 

Kent State University held 

Homecoming earlier than 

normal this year in hopes 

for a chance of better 

weather. However, Mother Nature did not co-

operate.  That did not discourage DU and we stuck 

to our schedule of Golf Friday afternoon, the K-Girl 

Ceremony that night. After that DU Alumni and Un-

dergraduate Brothers gathered throughout the city at 

various restaurants and watering holes.  

K-Girl: Dakota              DU UGõs singing òWonderful     
Lindesmith of the           Girl of DUó  during the     

Phi Mu Sorority             K-Girl Ceremony 
 

At 9:00 am on Saturday we held an open house at 

1061 Fraternity Circle which will be renovated to 

become the new DU House in the Fall of 2016. 
 

B r o t h e r s  T . J . 

Godlewski õ09, An-

tonino Bucca ô14, 

Ben Kitchen ô10 & 

Kent Skurkey ô68 

stopped by the DU 

Open House and  
had their picture taken with the DU Letters that 

hung on the outside chimney of the old DU House.  

At 11:00 am. Kent State held its Annual Homecoming 

Parade on Main Street in the rain.  

 

The DU U.G.õs ran the 

game ball in their Annu-

al Flash-N-Duck Run 

Philanthropy  

from the front of the 

campus to Dix Stadium 

where  the KSU Flashes 

beat the Miami Red Hawks 20 to 14. 

DU-KSU Alumni Chapter, Inc.õs, President, Stuart 

Thom and  VP of Housing, Michael Cesa met with 

Architect, Doug Fuller of Sommersõ and Associates 

and four general contractors to review the require-
ments and drawings of the planned renovation of 

1061 Fraternity Circle. Each general contractor has 

until October 19th to submit their bids. 
 

Interior demolition and renovation is slated to begin 

the first week of January 2016 and completed in time 

for the 2016-2017 KSU school year in August 2016. 
 

You still have time to get your donation in to qualify 

for your 2015 TAX WRITE -OFF.   
          

Please Note: Gifts with a minimum of $5,000 

and above are 100% deductible and should be 

directed through the DU Educational Founda-

tion designated for the KSU DU House Fund.                      

After several years of designing, planning, 

acquiring properties and demolishing of 

existing structures, construction is taking 

place for the new Architectural Building. 

The structure encompasses 

the area where the old DU 

house and 7 other house 

once stood. 
 

Take a drive by and see the 

this very impressive building.  

KSU plans on having their new Institutional 

Advancement Building  completed by the 

end of November. They will move all of the 

operations currently being done in the 

Foundation Building (owned by the DU-

KSU Alumni Chapter, Inc.) to the new facili-

ty by mid December.   

 
In January our contractors can begin 

the renovation process of converting 

the Foundation Building into our new 

DU House. The renovation will be 

complete in time for the beginning of 

the 2016 Fall Semester. 

 New DU House Update 
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Internship in Italy 

Undergraduate Presidentõs Corner 

DU-UG President Michael Farber recently returned from Florence, Italy where he was interning 

through Hotel Tornabuoni Beacci. He was able to experience firsthand how both the front desk 

and the food and beverage department work and operate in a completely different culture. Mi-

chael mostly worked with the food and beverage department. They held and catered many large 

events including some for very high end clothing lines during fashion week. Brother Farber was 

also able to learn all about Italian cuisine and wine, which will greatly help him with his Hospitali-

ty Management Major. He was also able to meet with Kent State students who were on a Study 

Abroad Program through the Kent State Florence Campus. It was an excellent opportunity to 

learn a great deal about other cultures. While abroad, Michael also able to travel to Dublin, Am-

sterdam, and Croatia. He fully encourages students to travel whenever possible and take part in 

internships. For his major an internship is required but for many they are not. Internships are a 

great opportunity for students to gain hands on learning experience relative to their major. Any 

of our Alumni who can assist our undergraduate to obtain an internship, would be appreciated.  

Brothers and friends, 

  

Hello and greetings from Delta Upsilon Fraternity. I hope this message finds you well. 
 

This past summer we had the wonderful opportunity to recognize and honor one of our 

own DU Brothers - Lou Holtz, Kent State '58 - at the Leadership Institute in Atlanta. 

Brother Holtz was honored with the naming of the Holtz/Munson Award in Merit in 

Sports and gave an outstanding speech! The Delta Upsilon Awards of Merit have been 

named for the Fraternity's historical tie to the Founders' description: "The only superiori-

ty that we acknowledge is the superiority of merit." The Holtz/Munson Award of Merit 

in Sports honors Brothers with distinguished careers in sports. 
 

We were able to capture his acceptance speech on video and think you will love the 

ending. 

Fraternally and sincerely,   

Justin Kirk  

Executive Director Delta Upsilon Fraternity and  Education Foundation 
 

https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=3Ac9yQxu6R0&feature=youtu.be 

Lou Holtz/Thurman Munson Award of Merit in Sports 

The Kent State Undergraduate members of Delta Upsilon are very enthusiastic and excited going 

into this fall 2015 Semester. With the new house opening in the Fall of 2016, rush has been made 

a top priority and we already have a good number of quality potentials about which we are all 

very excited. Rush events such as an Indians game and paint ball are two events planned . We 

have recently instated a new academic plan requiring those members who are on academic pro-

bation to submit copies of their syllabus to the VP of Academics as well as participate in the free 

tutoring sessions at the library at least once a week. This should help raise our GPA and put us 

well above the all menõs average. We also plan to hold two big philanthropies this semester, one 

of which will be a concert featuring various performing artists as well as quality food and various 

other activities. More details on that event will be released soon. Later in November we will also 

be hosting a broom ball tournament between the Greek and other student organizations. Be-

tween both events we are hoping to raise well over $1,000 so we can send a brother from our 

chapter to volunteer in Jamaica through GSI. We have received great support from our Alumni 

and could not be more appreciative. We hope to see you all on homecoming, October 3rd.  

Fraternally, Michael Farber ô15 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tomfoBW3dOaBga90jWayqeAzMPe-pCCG2pyEL965EaDOkZJFwAF4Uk39_85D15gBQAGuxunU_WgoeVnj7R95Cn-waTg4jC1Ukvfw4RdNan3noaUm4Y8sCDd_LT0pdK3ynLUxYX5SBjjEXzgcN4vMTcG73HTxyxF7kUOJBUopnK7hLngU94qpoHe5Cf9DZl9wWSv3zdScnuI=&c=JAieAqhYh96QRrqBik-uA


Movers and Groovers  
òMovers and Grooversó is the annual service program sponsored by the Department of Residence Services and Kent Interhall 

Council to help first year students move into residence halls.  

 

For most of these students, itõs their first time away from the comfort of their home. Having existing students help with the 

move-in makes them more comfortable.   
 

A large group of volunteers from different student organizations including DU use this time to advertise to a brand new group of 

students. All volunteers wear the same university provided t-shirt but can wear their own organizationõs hat. 
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Robert 

òMitchó Tidy-

man  ô13 and 

his wife Eliza-

beth wel-

comed Troy 

Robert Tidy-

man into the 

world on 

6/28/15. Troy 

weighed in at 7 

lbs. 7 oz. 

Foo Fighters Concert 

East Summit Street Improvement 

BlastOff  

A group of DU Alumni from the 90õs 

went on a òRoad Tripó to see the Foo 

Fighters Concert at the First Niagara 

Pavilion in Burgettstown, PA.  
 

Pictured L - R:  

Scott and Kelly Snider, Scott Canupp, 

Todd Desmarais, Mike Farinacci, Chris 

Fletcher, Paul Marquardt, Ralph Snel-

son and Mark Giorgianni 

In an attempt to reduce congestion and improve pedestrian safety, the City of Kent and Kent State 

University developed a plan to improve East Summit Street from North Lincoln St. to Loop Rd. The 
project is to be completed in 4 phases.  
 

Phase one and two began this Summer and is expected to take one year. The first phase of construc-
tion is limited to the north side of Summit St. from Fraternity Circle to Whitehall Blvd. The second 
phase of construction is limited to the south side of Summit St. from Fraternity Circle to Whitehall 
Blvd.  

 
Phase three and four will begin next Summer and completed in 2017. Phase three construction is 
limited to the north side of Willow St. to Fraternity Circle. Followed by phase four construction 

which is limited to the south side of Summit St. from Willow St. to Fraternity Circle. 
 

On Sunday, August 30th hundreds of Kent State University students attended the Annual 

BlastOff event held by the university from 6:30 - 8:30 pm on the Student Green and Ris-

man Plaza to celebrate the start of the new school year. The event is planned by the 

Undergraduate Student Government, the Center for Student Involvement and the Office 

of Student Success. 
 

Disk Jockey Tyler Boshane opened the event and was followed by a live band known as 

the Ohio Weather Bank which kept the music going. There were many activities includ-

ing free hot air balloon rides and a laser light show. 
 

Tables set up by different student organizations trying to attract potential new members 

lined the area. DU Undergraduates were assisted at their table by Kelsey Morrissey, 

Chapter Development Director from DU International. Besides information about DU 

they also had a poster board with the architectural drawing of the new DU House set to 

open August of 2016. 
 

Names of potential members were gathered and the UGõs invited them to the planned 

Rush Events which included: paint ball, putt-putt, Dave & Busters Night, 4 cook-outs and 

a Cleveland Indians Game. 

Births 

 

 

 

The KENT STATE DELTA UPSILON 

banner in the background of this 1952 cele-

bration of KMK going DU has been miss-

ing for years.  
 

The matching  KMK banner  is in our pos-

session and will hang in the new DU House. 

It would be great to hang both.  
 

We would appreciate any help in finding 

this banner. 

Lost Banner 
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Alumni Letters 

 

Brother òBlue Keyó Charlie Denny  

ô62  

Obituaries 

Brother 

Porter B. 

Hall, ô49, 

of Kent, 

died Friday, 

July 10, 
2015 at 

Kent 

Healthcare 

Center.  

 

Brother Hall was an alumnus of both Kent 

Roosevelt High School (1943) and Kent State 

University (1949),  

He had the distinction of being both a mem-

ber of KMK and DU. 

Porter worked in finance for 43 years, retir-

ing from Wachovia Securities in 1997. He 

was a veteran of the Army serving in "B" 

Company, 302nd Infantry Regiment, 94th 
Infantry Division earning a purple heart dur-

ing his service in World War II.  

 

He was a member of the United Church of 

Christ in Kent, and the Kent State University 

President's Club. 

Porter's favorite community organization was 

the Kent Rotary Club, of which he was an 

active member for 60 years.  

Porter spent much of his free time at the 

Twin Lakes Country Club, which he and his 

wife referred to as their home away from 

home. They spent many wonderful years 

playing golf, serving on committees and so-

cializing with wonderful friends as they en-

joyed the view from the deck.  

For 20 years, he took his family to Fort My-

ers, Florida where he enjoyed walking the 

beach, sightseeing, flying kites, relaxing and 

spending time with his family. He spent his 

summer vacations in Gun Lake, Michigan, one 

of his favorite places on earth since the age of 

four. He enjoyed spending hours ferrying kids 
and grandkids around the lake and hunting for 

turtles and frogs. 

He is survived by his wife, Dona May 

(Burkhardt) Hall, whom he married on May 

24, 1952.  

Brother Michael A. 

Corbissero õ59 died 

July 15, 2015. Born in 

Ashtabula, OH he 

lived most of his life in 

the Akron area.  

 

Mike was a graduate 

of Kent State Univer-

sity and was a mem-

ber of Delta Upsilon 

Fraternity.  

 

 

He was also a member of the Swing Machine 

and various other musical organizations.  

 

He was an instrumental music teacher and 

director of the Cuyahoga Falls Bands. 

 
Brother Corbissero served on the first DU-

KSU Alumni Chapter, Inc. Board of Directors 

when DU re-colonized in 1990. 

 

He was preceded in death by his wife Helen, 

daughter Liz Lovell and parents Michael and 

Carmelita. He is survived by daughter Michele 

and sister Cecelia. 

 

B r o t h e r  

Lester Roth 

ó47 (KMK)  
passed away on 

Saturday, April 

25, 2015. He 

enrolled at 

Kent State 

University as a 

political sci-

ence major. His 

studies were 

interrupted by 

World War II. In 1944, he enlisted in the Unit-

ed States Army and served as a medic for the 

Army's 32nd Infantry Red Arrow -  Division. 

He served in New Guinea, the Liberation of 

Southern Philippines, and Luzon. He received 

an American Theatre Ribbon, an Asiatic-

Pacific Theatre Ribbon with three Bronze 

Stars, a Philippine Liberation Ribbon with two 

Bronze Stars, a Good Conduct Medal, a Bronze 

Star Medal, and a Victory Medal. He was hon-

orably discharged from the Army and returned 

to completed his Bachelor of Science at Kent 

State. He earned his Masters Degree from Case 

Western Reserve in 1948 .  
 

Lester was a high school teacher, football 

coach, and vice principal in the early years of 

his career.  
 

Lester received his doctoral degree at Stanford 

University and taught Social Sciences at Fresno 

State College.  

In 1992, he was awarded the Professor Emeri-

tus of Education Gold medal Laureate Prize.  
 

Lester was actively involved in several Educa-

tional Societies and community  activities. 

 

Lester was preceded in death by his wife Laura 

Luzerne Roth.  

______________________________________ 
 

B r o t h e r 

Tom  Jones ô 

59 passed to 

life eternal on 

June 18th after 

a courageous 

23 year battle 

with cancer.  

 

Tom taught in 

the Cuyahoga 

Falls School System for over 30 years.  

A lifelong resident of Cuyahoga Falls, Tom was 

a graduate of Cuyahoga Falls High School and 

Kent State University.  
 

He was honored as a Distinguished Alumni of 

Cuyahoga Falls High School as well as a mem-

ber of the school's Basketball Hall of Fame. 
Tom served as Executive Director of the 

Cuyahoga Falls Schools Foundation and was 

also involved in the Touchdown Club.  
 

Tom was devoted to the education and the 

well-being of his students making him both 

popular and respected.  
 

He spent 23 years as the head coach of the 

girls' basketball team at Cuyahoga Falls High 

School and retired as the winningest basketball 

coach in school history.  
 

In addition to the wins, Tom built a program 

based on true concern for his players. This 

was his signature throughout his career in 

coaching from Little League baseball to boys' 

basketball to the girls' basketball teams ... he 

cared about people. Tom was known as a true 

gentleman and a loyal friend.  

 

He is survived by wife, Diann and 3 children 
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Michael McDonnell ô56 

Front Row:  Marty Fisher, Gary Zahniser, Sam Trego, Doug Cassens; 

Row 2: Terry OõConnor, Dave Moskal, Bob Parks, Chuck Dylag, Bill 

Felter, Mark Cironi Row 3: Tim May, Steve Lillis, Frank Surace, Mike 

Rogers, Michael Cesa, Joe Lipcheck, Pete Morabito, Lou Lipcheck, Scott 

MacDonald 

Row 4: Gary Vaccaro, Larry Konya, Jeff Barbic, Gene Kovach, Mick 

Migdall 

KSUõs New Outlook on Greek Housing 

John McConnell ô08 and Lindsay tied 

the knot on Saturday, August 15th. 

 

Kent Stateõs focus on student success includes efforts to help 

ensure the availability of high-quality Greek housing and the 

development of a vibrant Greek-life community that is im-

mersed in university life.  

The Kent Stateõs Board of Trustees took two related actions 

that will strengthen the universityõs ability to work with 

Greek organizations to develop housing options.  

The Board terminated the ground lease for the six-acre site 

known as òGreek Villageó that has been held by a private de-

veloper, New Sigma Capital Partners LLC, since 2005. New 

Sigma Capital has only been able to sublease one parcel in the 

Greek Village, the site on which the Sigma Nu Fraternity Cor-

poration built a fraternity house at its expense (and then sub-

leased it to Kappa Sigma, Inc.).  

The company was therefore agreeable to ending the lease 

agreement and returning control of the property to the uni-

versity. In addition to terminating the lease with New Sigma 

Capital, the Board voted to purchase the Sigma Nu house at 

its appraised value of $665,000 in order to regain full control 

of all property and improvements to the Greek Village site.  

The Kappa Sigma fraternity has occupied the house since 

2011 and the university will continue to lease it to Kappa Sig-

ma. Going forward, Kent State is exploring options for devel-

oping the six-acre site, which is located off of Summit Street 

in Kent, Ohio, near Ted Boyd Drive and Fraternity Circle. 

Wedding 

Engagements 

2015 Scott MacDonald Golf Outing 

Twenty four DU Brothers from the late 60õs and early 70õs at-

tended the annual golf outing hosted by Brother McDonald. 

Contact Brother Tony òCooz Newmanó  to reserve your four-

some for next yearõs outing on the 3rd Friday in June 2016. 

On Sept. 19th Brother Michael McDonnell 

(pictured in the center) was inducted into the 
Hudson High School Distinguished Alumni Hall 
of Fame.  Michael spent 27 years at Hudson 

High as science teacher, coach, assistant princi-
pal and then 14 years as high school princi-
pal.  Brother McDonnell was the longest serv-
ing principal in the history of Hudson High and 

was the only staff member selected for the 
award.  He said he ófelt extremely honored 
especially since he was not a graduate of Hud-

son Highó.  

While at Hudson High School Michael  started 

a student volunteer program that received 
national recognition. He wrote and received a 

Carnegie Grant that financed the program.  It 

was labeled as a model for others to follow.  

In 1983 Hudson High was selected as one of the 200 best schools in the na-
tion.  He traveled to Washington DC to receive the award from the Federal Sec-

retary of Education. President Reagan spoke at the awards ceremony. Brother 
McDonnell also was selected by the National Association of Secondary School 
Principals to travel to Sweden and Finland to observe schools. Also, as Head Bas-
ketball Coach he took Hudson to the regional basketball tournament for the first 

time. If you would like to contact Brother McDonnell call him at  330-896-2022 or 

email him at arch.elliem@gmail.com. 
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